
 

Dear John Green and El Paso County Officials, 
 

I oppose the proposed traffic signal at highway 115 and Pawnee. As we all know an 

additional light would cause an even more dangerous drive on Hwy 115.  Besides, there 

already is a nearby light to the Pawnee location.  There is no need for a light on Pawnee. 
 

No one wants to drive on a high speed highway to find two closely positioned lights on the 

top of hill especially during bad weather.  I have driven on Hwy 115 by Pawnee with White 

Out conditions due to snow, fog, and yes even heavy down pouring rain.  I was terrified. 

Thank goodness there was not another light during those times. I still hear about terrified 

drivers going to and from Colorado Springs. 

I do not want to be in an accident because some developer wants to change the rules just 

to enrich his or her bank account. 

Also, when did it become okay for the El Paso county to disregard those citizens that 

followed the rules of the Master Plan (Southwest Hwy 115 Comprehensive Plan) and then let 

some developer come in and proceed to demand changes on a piece of property that he or 

she knew what the rules were ahead of time? 

To enable a developer to come in and change the zoning laws is setting up lots of negative 

problems for El Paso County Colorado Springs.  What about fire protection? The proposed 

housing is too condensed. 

Respectfully, 
 

 

Sharon Reinsma 

 


